Metamora Village Council met for a Special Meeting on Thursday, November 30, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.
Council members present: President Karon Lane, Cindi Pawlaczyk, Karen Siefker, John Hudik and John Pupos. Cathy Mossing absent.
Other officials present: Mayor Richard Sauerlender.
Guests: Fire Chief Jessica Geer and Cheryl Geer.
Mayor Sauerlender opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
A special meeting was called to discuss the possible date change of the Christmas parade. A funeral showing was scheduled for the same date and time as the parade. There would be high traffic on Main Street which is the parade’s route. Discussion took place as to who could attend on what dates if rescheduled.  The band and choir would not be able to attend Saturday December 2nd. Band director, Mr. Lyons, said they could possibly do Sunday, December 10th but in the future, they are staying away from scheduling events on Sunday’s. The choir could possibly perform on December 10th. It was decided that an alternative route would not work.
Pupos motioned to cancel the Christmas parade scheduled for December 3rd and reschedule it for December 10th, same time and place.  Seconded by C. Pawlaczyk. Approved by council.
Heather Lumbrezer will notify participants and residents of the change via social media, emails/texts and postings around town.
Adjournment- Pupos motioned to adjourn at 7:14 p.m. Seconded by Siefker and approved by all council.
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